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Easter Sunday 

Prelude          Brenda Dalke 

Welcome Pastor Kenzie Intemann  

Call to Worship  (on screen) 

Opening Songs          “Low In the Grave He Lay”           #333 

Time with Children                           Dave Stucky  

Confession and Words of Assurance (on screen) 

Scripture Reading                Luke 24:1-12         Christine Goering 

Message                              “Christ Collides With Our Death”      Pastor Derek King 

Song of Response             “Lift Your Glad Voices”                  #340 

Prayers of the People 

 

“Easter Cantata” 
By David Von Kampen 

Chancel Choir, directed by Jenny Schrag, accompanied by Robin Schrag 
Scripture read by Renae Stucky 

Dramatic Reading by Bruce Stucky, Dave Stucky, Pat Stucky 
 

Mark 16:1-6  
“He Is Arisen, Glorious Word” 
Psalm 136: 1-9, 23-26 
      Please respond after each line: God’s mercy endures forever! 
“A Sound of Exultation” 
Isaiah 53:2-6 
“Christ Jesus Lay in Death's Strong Bands” 
“Job 19:25 (I Know that my Redeemer Lives)”  
“I Know That My Redeemer Lives” v 1,4 (see insert)  
        Congregation and choir 
“i thank You God for most this amazing day” by E. E. Cummings  
“Awake My Heart With Gladness” 

 
Flowers on the Cross  
 (please follow the choir’s lead, putting flowers on the cross in silence) 
“Hallelujah Chorus” - Brenda Dalke, Piano;  Robin Schrag, Organ 
 (those who wish to sing can join the choir after flowering the cross) 
  



To share a financial offering, please leave your donation in the vessel on the table 

in the Fellowship Hall. To give online, scan the QR code on the back page. 

Key 

MC USA: Mennonite Church USA (denominational conference) 
SMCHA: Swiss Mennonite Cultural and Historical Association 
WDC: Western District Conference (Eden’s regional conference of MC USA) 

 
OUR FAITH COMMUNITY 

 
Nursery: April 20: Kathy and Al Neufeld            April 27: Pat and Bruce Stucky 
 
The peace lamp is lit as a reminder to pray for an end to violence in the world. We 
trust in the power of prayer, as we know that through prayer, all things are possible. 
  
Congratulations to parents Tyler and Kristen Stucky and big sisters Kinslee and 
Breckyn, on the birth of Axel Dean Stucky. There is a piggy bank on the library desk 
for anyone who would like to share a financial gift. Sign-up to provide the family with 
a meal in the coming weeks:  https://takethemameal.com/KYVU5765 
 
We would love to be able to update everyone on our activities. 
Please let us know  how best to keep you in the loop. Scan this QR 
code and complete the form as directed. Thank you. 
 
Summer Adult Sunday School elective: We will explore the roots and lasting 
impact of the Anabaptist movement which began 500 years ago. Each week, the 
worship service will focus on a particular aspect of Anabaptist faith and the following 
adult Sunday School class will include table discussions about what that aspect 
means for us in 2025 and beyond.  
 
Consider Sharing Your Gift of Music! The Worship Commission invites 
people to share their gifts of music during Sunday morning worship from May through 
August. Contact Michelle Hiebert at 620-747-2480 if you or someone you know is 
interested!  

 

Remember In Prayer 

• Jerry Lankford grieving the death of his wife, Patsy Lankford, who died 
April 4 at Wesley.  

• Perry Krehbiel at Newton Medical Center.  

• WDC: Give thanks for all WDC congregations, as they embody the 
presence of the risen Christ, and live out resurrection hope through 
ministries of compassion, peacemaking, and justice.  

https://takethemameal.com/KYVU5765


BEYOND OUR COMMUNITY 

"God's Love Knows No Borders" gathering: 11:30 a.m. Saturday, April 26, at the 
Harvey County Courthouse (800 N Main St, Newton). Hosted by, WDC Israel-
Palestine Task Force with Mennonite Action,  gather at 10:30 a.m. at Military Park, 
200 E Broadway, to prepare for the event. For more information, 
email robertleeatchison@gmail.com. 
 
Pine Village Benefit Day Pulled Pork and Baby Back Ribs Fundraiser: pork by 
the pound and baby back ribs sold by the rack are available for pre-order. All the 
meat is cooked perfectly by BJ's BBQ, packaged, and ready to eat or freeze. Orders 
can be made online at https://www.pinevillageks.org or by returning a pre-order form 
(on the literature cart) to Pine Village. ORDERS MUST BE IN BY 4 P.M. APRIL 25. 

4th Annual Pine Village Car Show: 10 a.m.-2 p.m. Saturday, May 10. Enjoy the 
BBQ dinner from 11:30 a.m.-1p.m. (by donation). The event is free for spectators 
and includes inflatables for the children. BBQ Pre-orders can be picked up at the 
Wellness Center on May 9th or from 12 p.m.-3 p.m. or during the Car Show. If you 
have a vehicle to show, sign up online at www.pinevillageks.org/eventsignup or call 
620-345-2901. Car Show entries are $20, food & drinks by donation. 

Could you survive in someone else’s shoes? STEP MC is 
hosting a Poverty Simulation 5:45 p.m. to 7:45 p.m., May 1 at 
First United Methodist Church (1200 E Kansas, McPherson). 
Find out what it is really like to live in poverty in McPherson 
County. Take advantage of this profound learning experience. 
All are welcome. There is no registration fee. Sign up by 
scanning the QR code.  
 
Children’s Disaster Services Volunteer Training:  4:30 p.m. May 2 and May 3 
until 5:30 p.m. at McPherson Church of the Brethren (200 N. Carrie St.). Children’s 
Disaster Services provides a safe environment and comforting presence for children 
impacted by traumatic events. Anyone interested in registering for this training can 
do this through www.childrensdisasterservices.org. More information is on the board. 
 
SMCHA educational grants for 2025-26 school year: Individuals preparing for full-
time Christian service, Mennonite ministry, Mennonite voluntary service, or other 
related careers may apply. Submit a letter of application with a letter of 
recommendation from the pastor or congregation to Swiss Mennonite Selection 
Committee, c/o  Roger Juhnke, 328 Lakeshore Dr., Newton, KS 67114. The 
application deadline is May 30. 
 
 

https://www.mennoniteaction.org/updates/gods-love-knows-no-borders
mailto:robertleeatchison@gmail.com
https://www.pinevillageks.org/
http://www.pinevillageks.org/eventsignup


This week 
 April 22: 7 p.m. ELT at office 
 April 23: 6 p.m. FEWZ at First Mennonite  
  6:30 p.m. Worship Band 
  7 p.m. Ladies Chorus  
  7:30 p.m. Chancel Choir  
 
 Looking Ahead 
 April 27:  9:30 a.m. Worship (Luke 24:13-25) / 10:40 a.m. Sunday School  
 April 30: 6 p.m. FEWZ at First Mennonite  
  6:30 p.m. Worship Band 
  7 p.m. Ladies Chorus  
  7:30 p.m. Chancel Choir  
 May 4: 9:30 a.m. Worship: Choir Finale / 10:40 Sunday School 
 May 6: 6:30 p.m. Peace/Witness Commission at office 
 May 11: 9:30 a.m. Worship: Stewardship (Psalm 115) / 10:40 Sunday School 
 May 13: 7 p.m. Deacon Commission at office 
 May 14:  6 p.m. Peace/Witness Commission at office 
 May 18: 9:30 a.m. Worship (Joel 2:23-29) / 10:40 Sunday School 
 May 25: 9:30 a.m. Worship (Eph. 4:4-7,  11-16) / 10:40 Sunday School 
 May 27:  7 p.m. ELT at office 
 June 1: 10 a.m. Children’s Day 
 
 
Last Week: Attendance:  190; Zoom: 9; Sunday School: 124 
Offering:     Budget: $5,680.00; SS: (Cradle to Crayons) $5.00 
My Coins Count: $1,460.60 
 

 
Scan this QR code to give online through PayPal or Venmo.  

Eden Church Office: 109 E Hirschler St, Box 406, Moundridge KS 67107 
Office Hours: 8 a.m. to Noon Monday, Wednesday, and Friday 

Phone: 620-345-8320; Email: edenoffice@edenmennonite.org    
Eden Church Building: 401 18th Ave, Moundridge, KS 67107 

Phone: 620-345-8315 
Check out our website at www.edenmennonite.org 

Like us on Facebook 
Lead Pastor Derek King         Associate Pastor Kenzie Intemann 

Cell Phone: 717-201-1147       Cell Phone: 580-302-4243 
dking@edenmennonite.org   kintemann@edenmennonite.org 

(Day off: Friday)   (Day off: Friday) 

 

 
 

 

mailto:edenoffice@edenmennonite.org
http://www.edenmennonite.org/
mailto:dking@edenmennonite.org
mailto:kintemann@edenmennonite.org

